
 

Message 

 

The Rowing Federation of India’s vision is to make the sport of rowing popular in 

India by taking it to the various corners of the country. This Sub-Junior Nationals 

in Kodaikanal is not only taking the sport to new centers but is also promoting 

wider participation in the sport at the grass root level.  

Let me take this opportunity to congratulate and thank the Tamilnadu Amateur  

Rowing Association and the Kodaikanal Boat & Rowing Club for their efforts to 

fulfill this vision of RFI by organizing the  15
th

 Sub-junior & 16
th

 Challenger Rowing 

Championship at Kodaikanal.  

I wish the participants all the very best. I would like to also thank the Organizing 

Committee for their enduring efforts to make this Championship a success. 
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